Community-Service Sewing—Heart Pillows
By Janice Bennett & Barb Zerr, Chapter Community Service Sewing Co-Coordinators

We have a new community-service sewing project this year!   Paoli Hospital has asked us to make heart pillows for use by surgical patients.   

Polyester fiberfill will be supplied by the ASG Philadelphia Chapter. Pillow stuffing will take place at Open Sew-In Days, or fiberfill can be requested from Janice Bennett or Barb Zerr for distribution at monthly group meetings.   

 INSTRUCTIONS:
This community service project is an excellent opportunity for you to use your imagination and sewing skills—AND to use up some of your scraps or fabrics that have been looking for a good purpose!

REQUIREMENTS—It is expected that you will PRE-WASH all fabrics. Also, the hospital has asked that these pillows come from non-smoking environments and that they be free of pet hair. This is entirely with patients’ health and well-being in mind.

FABRICS—Recommended are firmly-woven quilting cottons or poly-cotton blends.  Quilting-quality flannels are also acceptable. Because the pillows will be stuffed with polyester fiberfill, the fibers could migrate or beard through more loosely-woven fabrics (like homespuns).  If need be, a layer of muslin can be added to prevent this migration.  Please keep in mind that both men and women patients will be given these pillows. If you have any striped or plaid fabrics, then those might be suitable for mens’ pillows or a fabric with an obviously-male theme. NOTE:  Fabrics with a juvenile theme should NOT be used.   Home dec and apparel fabrics are not suitable.   Please do NOT use white or off-white fabrics.

PATTERN TEMPLATE—Print the two pattern pieces.  Place the two pattern pieces together on the dotted lines and tape; check the fold with a straight edge to see if it is straight.    NOTE:  A 2” sizing square has been added to the template.  Using a ruler, carefully measure it and make sure it measures the dimensions it is supposed to be.   Otherwise, the pillow you sew will not be the correct size.    Also, you can measure the size of your template; the width should be 17” and 13 ¼” down the middle, point-to-point.  IF the sizing square is not exactly a 2” square, check your printer’s settings.  Make sure that “Auto Rotate” is checked, and that “Scaling” is NOT checked (this may be in a drop-down menu).  New versions of Adobe Reader may say “Actual Size.”  And try printing the template again.

CUTTING--A minimum of an 18” x 18” square of fabric is required for each side of the pillow.   Finished size of a pillow is according to the pattern template.  

STRAP—You will need to cut a strip on the fold of your fabric.   Cut two strips 6 ¼” wide x 3” (or one piece measuring 3” x 12 ½”).   One-quarter inch seams are allowed.   Keep your folded fabric as you cut it, and sew the two seams along the two long sides; reinforce at the end of the seam on the fold, so the corner can be trimmed.  Turn right side out.  Press.  The remaining open edge is inserted at the marked opening as shown on your heart template.   Insert open edge ½” into seam.

SEWING—Pillows are to be sewn with a ¼” seam, so please use a quarter-inch foot.  This will help to minimize the amount of clipping necessary along the curves.  ASG labels should be sewn on the lower back of each pillow before the front and back are sewn together.  Reinforcement stitching at the top notch of the heart and at the bottom point is advisable, and where the strap has been inserted.  Leave an opening somewhere on a straight side edge so that your hand will easily fit through when you stuff it, about 4-5”.  Backstitch on both sides of the opening.   Clip the seam allowances along the curved edges as well as at the top notch and at the bottom point of the heart.

DESIGN--There should be no hard surface embellishments—like buttons—since they could cause pain.

STUFFING—Samples and fiberfill will be available at the Open Sew-In Day event.   For personal sewing at home, please request fiberfill from Janice Bennett or Barb Zerr; it can be picked up at monthly meetings.
